
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

           
 
 
 

Branch Meeting Minutes – 14th December 2016 
Venue – The Marsh, Pudsey. 

 
Secretary (Andy Lodge) 
 
Normal monthly meeting protocol was suspended for the Yorkshire Branch December 
meeting, sixteen members instead attended a Christmas dinner event at the Marsh Inn 
where a 3-course meal was available along with a few drinks to while away the hours. 
Thanks go out to Russ Ward for organising the event and the landlord for keeping everyone 
happy.  
 
      Apologies for absence –Lawrence Wright, Barrie Blayney, Barry Lodge, Peter Driver, 
John Oldridge, Ian Jayne and Gary Standley. 
 
Matters arising – not discussed at the Christmas di nner formally 
 
The NOC Executive Committee held one of their regular meetings on the 18th September, it 
was decided at that meeting the 2017 International Rally was going to be organised by the 
Flanders (Belgium) branch. At the time of writing the event is believed to be around the 
August 2017 bank holiday weekend (to be confirmed), if this is the case it could clash with 
the Classic TT. 
 
Black and white and black and silver number plates have now been linked to the historic tax 
class (40 years old), this means that vehicles manufactured before 1st January 1976 are now 
permitted to use these plates (it used to be pre 1st January 1973), however, note that the 
change has not reached the MOT testers manual yet, so this could cause a problem at MOT 
time! 
 
Treasurers report (Peter Driver)  
 
Peter reported that the branch has a balance of £807.58 in the bank account at the present 
time.  

 
Andy Lodge – NOC Yorkshire Branch Secretary 

 
Don’t forget all details of the branch activities can be found on our web-site - 
http://yorkshire.branches.nortonownersclub.org 
 
 
Date of next meeting 11th January 2017 
 
 


